March 25, 1966

Dr. D. E. Sanderson Mathematics Department Iowa State University Ames, Iowa 50010

Dear Don:

I have sent you twenty copies of the lowa Section program that you requested. If you wish additional ones, please let me know.

The Blumenthal arrangement sounds fine to me. I can report that we recently received the annual \$60.00 allotment from the M.A.A. I am enclosing a check for \$16.00 to cover the following expenses in connection with the recent program material and preparation of attendance cards for our meeting:

Typing	\$4.00
Mimeographing	2.10
Postage	9.90
	\$16.00

Would you please cosign the check and return it to me.

Yes, it would be well to have a committee to audit the financial books. I would prefer this always be done even though the amounts of money involved are not large.

Incidentally, I would want to make it clear to you and the committee that I have no hold on the office of secretary-treasurer. It might be well for the organization to seriously consider appointing a new one. I would be willing to serve one more year, however. I think much beyond that causes a real question for me.

I'll see you Friday, April 15 at Pella.

Sincerely yours,

Earle L. Canfield Secretary Treasurer Iowa Section, M.A.A.

ELC.pl

Enclosure: Check

P.S. The current bank balance after the above check is \$264.32.